[bookmark: _GoBack]Testimony Presented to the Baltimore City Council
William Murray, Banquet Server, Baltimore Marriott Waterfront
September 17, 2020

Good afternoon council members. Thank you for taking the time to hear our testimony today. My name is William Murray. I have been a banquet server at the Baltimore Marriott Waterfront since it opened in 2001. 

Baltimore has invested millions of dollars in building the hospitality industry as a way to create jobs and improve our city. As professionals dedicated to being the best ambassadors to our city that we can be, we have put in a lot of time and training into learning how to provide world class service. Baltimore depends on our knowledge of the city and professionalism to represent our city and bring guests back. Over the almost 20 years I have worked at the Marriott we have hosted visiting football teams, the National Council of Bishops, films crews, stars of major motion pictures and even Oprah Winfrey.

For me, being a banquet server has allowed me to be more financially secure and to support my extended family. Before I became a banquet server, I was renting a one bedroom apartment. With this job I was able to purchase a home in Gwynn Oaks. I support my niece who has health issues and cannot live alone and am able to help both of my parents who are in their 80’s. Having a stable, well paying job means that when one of my nieces comes up short for things they need, like a laptop for school, I am often the one my family turns to for help, and I am proud to be able to fill that role. I am not alone in this. Good hospitality jobs allow many of my coworkers to be anchors of economic security for their families and communities.

The COVID 19 crisis has hit our industry hard. We have been laid off since March and, while our hotel is open again in a limited way, we don’t know how long it will be until the large scale conference events that we depend on for our lively hood return to Baltimore. We have stood by our employer and made them successful for years. We deserve the right to have some certainty that we will be able to return to our jobs during this crisis.

We need you to act to make sure that all hospitality workers in Baltimore have the right to return to the jobs we have built our lives around and that our communities depend on.

Thank you for your time and support.








